

ABN 80 884 271 876

Sunshine Coast Airport Pty Ltd PO Box 9535 Pacific Paradise Qld 4564

**p** +61 1300 993 543

e info@sunshinecoastairport.com.au

10 July 2020

Melva Hobson President OSCAR email: mail@oscar.org.au

Dear Melva,

Thank you for your recent correspondence regarding OSCAR seeking a seat on the Community Aviation Forum.

I have discussed the request with the Forum's independent chair, Ron Brent, as well as considered the mission statement of OSCAR, the current context of the Airport and current focus of the Community Aviation Forum.

Last year the Airport reviewed and broadened the membership of the Community Aviation Forum to better reflect the community interface for future airport operations. We now have 14 community groups and resident associations directly represented, as well as Flight Path Forum who represents the interests of a number of resident groups, including seven not directly represented on the Forum.

Given the significant overlap of OSCAR membership with existing CAF members and OSCAR's focus on local government and the SCRC and Noosa Planning Schemes matters, we do not believe OSCAR would represent additional relevant groups and interests to those already represented on the CAF.

We would encourage all existing CAF members to be an information conduit into and from the Forum, so would very much support Richard reporting to OSCAR on the outcome of the CAF.

While the CAF is one way we engage with community and stakeholder groups, it is by no means the only way and would encourage OSCAR to continue to engage in formal opportunities or reach out at any time and I would be happy to engage directly on matters relating to airport operations and planning.

Yours sincerely

Ayllie White Head of Corporate Relations

Сс

Ron Brent, Chair SCA CAF: ron@3fidi.com
Richard Dennis, Seaside Shores Community Association: rdphills@hotmail.com